
 

 
 

Agenda Item 5(a) 
April 27/21 EOC Meeting 

 
Board-Approved Next Step #1 Arising From AMF’s March 30/21 Response Letter to CAFII’s July 7/20 
Creative Solutions Submission on Credit Card-Embedded Insurance Benefits: CAFII Working Group On 
Industry Alignment Around Compliance With AMF’s Expectations Re RADM’s Applicability To Credit Card-
Embedded Insurance Benefits  
 
Draft Terms of Reference 
 
Mandate 
This Working Group will seek to develop an industry position on what can, and cannot, be done to meet the 
AMF’s expectations arising from its interpretation/position that the Regulation respecting Alternative 
Distribution Methods (RADM) does apply to credit card-embedded insurance benefits.  
 
Central to the rationale for this Working Group is the premise that it is optimal that the Action Plans which 
will be submitted to the AMF by CAFII Member insurers which underwrite credit card-embedded insurance 
benefits are well-aligned and do not contradict each other. Otherwise, the AMF will be in a position to 
choose the Action Plan it prefers and then direct all other industry participants to meet the same standards.   
 
Process 
In its 30 March, 2021 response letter to CAFII – in which it wholly rejected the creative solutions concessions 
proposed in CAFII’s submission of 7 July, 2020 -- the AMF said it expected insurer underwriters of credit card-
embedded insurance benefits to implement/ deliver the following by 17 September, 2021:  
  

 Disclose each product embedded in the credit cards under the DWR regime (one file per product);  

 Make each product summary and a specimen of the policy or the insurance certificate accessible on 
their own website;  

 Provide the AMF with an action plan to implement the delivery of the summary by their distributors 
to the clients; to train their distributors and to implement the necessary adjustments to their 
processes to comply with the Quebec laws and regulations.  

 
The Working Group will meet weekly to determine how best to meet these expectations, including what 
should be included in Member insurer Action Plan submissions to the AMF.  
 
Participants 
CAFII EOC and Board members will be invited to nominate representatives from their Member companies to 
serve on the Working Group. They will be encouraged to limit their nominees to two per company, and will 
be asked to include credit card expert representatives among their nominees, if possible.   
 
The members of the previous Working Group on Creative Solutions will be invited to continue on this 
Working Group, but other nominees will be welcome as well.  
 
Meetings 
Initially, the Working Group will meet every second Thursday from 1.00 to 2.00 p.m. via MS Teams.  
 


